Mason Women’s Lacrosse Booster Meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]Wednesday, January 10th, 2017 at 8:00 PM
Location:  Sammy’s Craft Burgers and Beers

Welcome:  Warren Wells welcomes Mike Kuehn, Missy Block, Ken Eccoffey, Shawn Neuhaus, Ketith Millard, Elaine Elko, Bob Bangs, Scott Mueller, Chris Petrina, Halie Johnson, Madi Gilmore and Jim Davis. 

Old Business
· Motion to approve last month’s minutes by Mike Kuehn and second by Ken Eccoffey.
· We will set up a committee for the football playoff concessions next year so we will be ready to volunteer as soon as the Sign-up Genius comes out.
· El Cap was a success….great turnout and they were very easy to work with.
· Great work to the girls that volunteered at the Down Syndrome Holiday party and those that helped with the middle school youth program on Mondays.

Upcoming Events
· Player packs are on order.  They are $120 per player and they should be in around March 1st.  Any extra player packs the boosters will keep.
· Northwestern 5v5.  19 girls, email going out tonight with the final details for rides and rooms.  Download the Tourney Machine app for the schedule and results.
· Velocity starts on Sunday.  Jim will be there.  Players will need to turn in their waiver before they can get their jersey.  It will last for 7 weeks.
· Wall2Wall practices start on 2/6 and will run 2/13, 2/20 and 2/22 from 3-5.
· Key February tryout Dates:  2/19-Turf Field-individual skills assessment, 2/20-W2W-conclusion of skills assessment(3-5), 2/20-turf field-1v1, 3v2 and 5v5, 2/21-turf field 7v7 and 11v11, 2/22-team selections.
· New uniforms for JV will be here in early March.
· Dinner night out on 1/20 will be City Barbecue not Chipotle but are trying to change the date to 1/22 after weights.
· Comet Cup is April 29th.  On 1/24 there is a Youth League meeting that will be attended.  Looking for help with the 5/6th grade coordinator position.  Bob Bangs has volunteered to do that.  Warren will be talking to Kevin Carroll about additional dates for officials training for players who may want to referee.
· Dollars for Lax Round 2 will be March 10th, details to follow.  The neighborhoods have been re-organized and new ones that were not hit last time will be this time.
· How to better monitor website registrations-Northwestern was the first tournament that was completely on the website.  2 girls thought they registered but they did not.  To help with this problem, credit card will be the option going forward.  Chris Petrina will look into adding Paypal.
· Senior night is April 26th v Wyoming.
· Youth night is April 17th v Kings.
· Play date registration-no information is out yet.  It will be early March.
· Concessions needs someone to shadow this year to takeover next year.  Debi Burke has volunteered to do that.
· Year End Banquet is set for May 23rd.  Lisa Petrina will be handling.
· After Prom-Andrea Eccoffey will most likely be handling.
· Meeting schedule going forward during the season the time will change to accommodate those parents that have to drop off and pick up their players.  During the season, the start time will be 6:15.
· MABA update-football playoffs were once again the discussion topic.
· We will be doing Superbowl Bowl squares again this year as a fundraiser.  An email will go out next week to get the word out.


Budget
· Review and Discuss Financial Statement.  Mike Kuehn/Treasurer breaks down the latest budget status. 
· Approved $350 storage locker for the team under the visitors stand.
· Jim would like to do a Spring 2019 trip to Atlanta.  He has spoken to Stemple about the trip and he is ok with it.  A budget item will be created for this trip.  There would either be a scrimmage and 2 games or 3 scrimmages….not sure yet.  We are limited to 18 games per season so he will have to keep that in mind when planning.  He would like to charter a bus, 3 nights and meals.  We will have to determine how payment will work, boosters pay some, parents pay some, etc.  The girls could talk about this trip when doing the second Dollars for Lax fundraising.

Coaches Corner – Coach Davis is in attendance.  
· Current prospective roster stands at 41 players-cuts will need to be made.
· The Northwestern tournament-19 players are participating.  It will conflict with Velocity but that is covered with the players not going and Jim has gotten a goalie.
· Indoor practice help.  21 HS players helped out at the first practice.  We will continue to support the club through 2017.
· Velocity – begins 1/14.  Two teams are entered; Mason Green and Mason White.  The coaching staff made the team selections based on a number of factors-previous season level of play, current play level, current o/a participation in off-season events.
· Ignition training seems to be well received.  27 doing essential and 12 doing supplemental.  Currently working on the February schedule as some Ignition days conflict with the coordinated Wall2Wall indoor time.
· Team weight lifting-last month we started our team lifting program.  Attendance has been mostly favorable with 80% of the girls attending.
· Uniforms – inventory was completed last month.  Varsity all accounted.  A number of the uniforms were returned dirty.  A new procedure will have to go in place for the 2018 uniform return that requires uniforms and apparel to be returned in a proper fashion.
· Coaches’ polo shirts – the Nike Gameday shirts have been selected.  They will need 10 shirts in total.
· Pre-Season Team Meeting was held November 16th.  Most prospective players were in attendance.  The topics covered were coach introductions, Pre-season conditioning and the tryout procedure.  The tryout procedure was discussed at length.
· REMINDER-athletes need to have their Final Forms documents current in order to tryout.  That means updated/current physicals and player and parent signatures complete.

Call to Close – There is a motion to close the meeting by Elaine Elko.  Ken Eccoffey seconds the motion.   The meeting is adjourned at approximately 9:00 PM.  
